CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

15TH DECEMBER, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood and J. Spink

· Record of the meeting held on 8th December, 2003 – noted

· Alan Eastwood reported on the circumstances surrounding a meeting that Committee Services had been asked to arrange, which was outside the scope covered by the review of Democratic Services

· Corporate protection from SPAM and junk mail – Dave Rogers reported on a current trial of equipment designed to protect the Council from SPAM and junk mail – AGREED that in the event of the current trial proving successful approval be given to purchase the necessary equipment

· Review of the Insurance Section – APPROVAL to the re-grading of two posts and the making permanent of the temporary post.

· That a complete review of the insurance procedure be undertaken to ascertain if current practice is best practice

· That it be noted that in the event of Development Services  developing a joint venture company, then that company may take over responsibility for highways tripping claims

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· CPA financial standing up from 2 to 3

· SAP – further meeting required on HR aspect

· LIFT – still awaiting details of revised floor costs

· Dismissal of a member of staff

· Education Finance Team benchmarking exercise – to be judged as either a 4 of 5 star service, likewise with salaries

· OFSTED – financial support to schools, highly satisfactory

· National Student Awards Module rolled out

· Housing / Chief Executive Accountancy Group being established

· Payroll 6 schools now opted back in

· Minor problem with a small number of cheques – being investigated

· Debtors – reduction in outstanding debt – meeting planned with Legal Services re outstanding land charges debt (land charges debts should also be pursued by other means)

· Monies for outstanding grounds maintenance work to be deducted from budget payments to 2 schools

· Creditors- performance continues to improve

· Problems with surveyors not estimating jobs

· BACS payments continuing to improve

· Purchasing

· Funeral Service – OFT did not find a breach of fair trading

· Street Lighting Lamps – Highway Services unable to give details of annual requirements so LAPP contract has been advertised without Salford’s input

· Energy Savings on target

· Trainee of the Year – Rachel Coussons a Trainee in Legal Services attended and was congratulated on her winning the Council’s Trainee of the Year Award

· Proposal for capital expenditure – APPROVED Cadishead Way Phase 2 - £11,344,775 (John Spink to check on the spend in 2003/04 

